
 
 

 
 

Qwest 
1600 7th Avenue, Room 3206 
Seattle, Washington  98191 
Phone: (206) 345-1574 
Facsimile (206) 343-4040 
 
Lisa A. Anderl 
Associate General Counsel 
Regulatory Law Department  

 
 
October 15, 2003 

Via E-Mail, Facsimile, 
and Overnight Mail 

 
Ms. Carole J. Washburn, Executive Secretary 
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA  98504-7250 
 
 Re: Docket No. UT-030614 
  Business Competitive Classification 
 
Dear Ms. Washburn: 
 
Qwest is writing to ask the Commission to clarify the requirement set forth paragraphs 13 and 14 of the 
16th Supplemental Order in this matter.  The Commission issued that order yesterday at about 12:00 
noon.  In that order, the three CLECs who had offered restated data were ordered to provide an 
explanation as to how they compiled their data in the first instance, and the criteria they used to revise 
the data.  AT&T was specifically exempted from this requirement, as AT&T had not filed revised data 
at that time.  Three hours later, AT&T filed a motion asking the Commission to accept revised data.  
The Commission granted that motion later in the day.   
 
Qwest seeks clarification that the requirement noted above in the 16th Supplemental Order now applies 
to AT&T, and that AT&T must also provide, no later than October 17, 2003:  A description of all 
criteria regarding analog and digital services that AT&T applied when originally replying to Order No. 
06; and, a description of all criteria regarding analog and digital services that AT&T applied when 
revising the data it supplied in response to Order No. 6.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Lisa A. Anderl 
 



LAA/llw 
Enclosures 
cc: Service List (via e-mail and U.S. Mail) 
 


